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Dear Neighbors,
What a month! As we en-

ter summer in Terrace Park 
there is always so much to cel-
ebrate and this year is certainly 
no different! Another class of 
Mariemont seniors is ready 
to toss their caps and venture 
off into the world. (Your edi-
tor knows he is starting to get 
old when he remembers these 
seniors as small children run-
ning around the village). We 
can’t wait to see what incred-
ible things they accomplish and 
we look forward to reporting it 
back to you in future issues of 
the Village Views.

We also have another large 
group in Terrace Park to cel-
ebrate this month- cicadas! By 
the time this paper reaches your 
mailbox there will be trillions of 
the red eyed, winged invaders 
covering southern Ohio. While 
the size of the insects, their 
noise, and the sheer numbers 
can be terrifying to many, this 
is actually an incredible natural 
phenomena that we are lucky 
to witness. Their big show, once 

every seventeen years, has been 
occurring since long before hu-
mans occupied North America. 
They are one of the wonders 
of the planet that man cannot 
bend to his will. In May of 1634 
pilgrims in Massachusetts wit-
nessed them for the first time 
though Native Americans had, 
no doubt, been aware of them 
for generations. It is truly a wild 
experience and they are com-
pletely harmless in every way 
so have no fear, Terrace Park-
ers. By July 4th they will be only 
a memory- just like COVID 
masks and social distancing! 

The school year is just about 
finished and the pool is ready 
to open and all of Terrace Park 
is ready to return to the relaxed, 
outgoing and social vibe that 
defines summer in our little vil-
lage. I, for one, can’t wait! Until 
next month I remain (covered in 
cicadas),

Your editor,
Steve Early

Elle Seichter at the Village Green with Ter-
race Park Elementary School Principal, Tami 
Croll, and Kiwanis Club of Mariemont mem-
ber and Terrace Park resident, Jack Smith.

MSD Says Highly Unlikely 
TP Will Join Sewer District 
Submitted by Sue Porter 

In his monthly report, 
Mayor Tepe said Karen Ball 
from the Metropolitan Sewer 
District believes it’s highly un-
likely Hamilton County will 
be extending sewer service to 
Terrace Park. He attributed the 
stance to “cost, return on invest-
ment and politics.” As the dead-
line for statewide compliance 
with revised septic system rules 
looms, Ball said county officials 
will be talking with state and 
federal officials about flexibility 
and funding for alternative sew-
age systems. 

As background, in 2015 
Ohio updated its septic system 
rules and mandated statewide 
compliance by 2025. On Aug. 
9, 2017, an ad hoc sewer feasi-
bility committee led by Mayor 
Tepe held its first meeting to 
explore how the community’s 
600 homes with drywells can 
best be served. An archive of the 
committee’s work and findings 
from the county’s subsequent 
$300,000 sewer feasibility study 
can be accessed on the village 
website, www.terracepark.org.

Going forward, Council-
member Jeff LeMay said the 
Finance Committee is consid-
ering the viability of a $12,000 
retainer for Frost Brown Todd 
Attorneys to interpret Ohio’s 
sewage system law, its implica-
tions and recommendations for 
Terrace Park. The firm’s State-
ment of Work will be addressed 
June 2.

Terrace Park’s newest Emer-
gency Medical Services (EMS) 
volunteers were congratulated 

 EMS Chief John Maggard, center, welcomed new 
EMS volunteers, from left: Chad Eckert, Mike Kaplan, 
Chandi Findley and Kristin Crowley.
for completing five months of 
training and thanked for their 
willingness to serve when Vil-
lage Council met May 12.

	 Sworn into service 
by Mayor Tom Tepe and EMS 
Chief John Maggard were: 
Kristin Crowley, Chad Eckert, 
Chandi Findley and Mike Ka-
plan, who also is a Terrace Park 
Fire Department volunteer.

	 “Your gift of time isn’t 
taken for granted,” said Mayor 
Tepe, who recognized their 
membership in the inaugural 
class of locally-based training 
and thanked their families for 
supporting their commitment.

In Council action:
• The month of June

was declared Pride Month in 
Terrace Park, following a reso-
lution presented by Regina 
Sharp at the request of Cincin-
nati Pride. The organization, 
which promotes acceptance of 
all individuals, is asking munici-
palities throughout the region 
to raise awareness of the need 

for inclusion as part of its June 
campaign. Mayor Tepe thanked 
Councilmember Sharp for her 
leadership and praised residents 
for making Terrace Park a wel-
coming community.

• Following extensive
research led by Lt. Tim Chin 
and the recommendation of 
Village Administrator/Chief of 
Police Jerry Hayhow, Council 
approved Medical Mutual as 
the health insurance provider 
for village employees. Rates will 
increase six percent and partici-
pants will be given incentives to 
reduce the cost of their premi-
ums.

• Strawser Construc-
tion, Inc. was approved for re-
surfacing designated village 
streets at a cost not to exceed 
roughly $46,000. The village 
website and door-hangers on 
properties in the work zone will 
advise residents of the need to 
detour. Those who have regis-

Monday, May 17, 2021 was the last day of school for the class of 2021 at MHS. Pictured above are 
the Terrace Park members of the graduating class gathered after the “last walk to school”, a cherished 
village tradition where seniors and their parents walk together to Terrace Park Elementary one final 
time. The Village Views sends the Class of ’21 best wishes in all that you choose to do in this world. 
Terrace Park will always be a home to which you can return and we can’t wait to report back on all of 
your successes and adventures!

Seniors Last Day 

Memorial Day Essay 
Each year the 6th grade stu-

dents at Terrace Park Elementa-
ry write an essay about Memo-
rial Day.  The Kiwanis Club of 
Mariemont reads the essays and 
selects one to be included as 
part of the Memorial Day pro-
gram at the Terrace Park Village 
Green.  This year’s essay winner 
was Elle Seichter, a 6th grader in 
Mrs. Williams’ class.  Elle enjoys 
playing volleyball and lacrosse.  
Below is her essay:

What is Memorial Day? It 
is a day to remember and honor 
those who have lost their lives 
fighting for our country. We hon-
or all of the men and women who 
passed in the Army, Navy, Air 
Force, Marines, and Coast Guard. 
We celebrate Memorial Day to 
remember and think about those 
we have lost while battling dur-
ing war. We say thank you to all 
of those who fought for us to let 

us have a free and good country.
Memorial Day started on 

May 30, 1868 and was called Dec-
oration Day. The holiday started 
near the end of the American Civ-
il War. In 1971, Decoration Day 
became an official federal holiday 
and the name was changed to Me-
morial Day. On Memorial Day, 
many people decorate the graves 
of military men and women who 
passed away serving our country. 
A special flower, called poppies, 
are red flowers and are a symbol 
of Memorial Day. Memorial Day 
is not just celebrated in the United 
States, but it is also celebrated in 
England and Canada.

Wilfred Boullion, my great 
grandpa, served in World War II. 
He was gone for 2 years, 9 months 
and about 20 days. While he was 
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Village Views welcomes 
reader mail. Signed letters to 
the editor must be received 
by 9 p.m. on Friday, June
11th.  Please limit length to 
350 words. Letters over 350 
words will be published as 
submitted subject to space 
availability. All signed  
letters will be printed as 
submitted; however, minor 
editing for grammatical and 
typographical errors may 
be necessary. Content will 
not be edited. Any questions 
should be directed to the  
editor. See below.

Who to contact:
Managing Editor:
Steve Early @ 382-1218
Business Manager/
Advertisement
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Distribution Coordinator
/Extra copies
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Calendar:
Hester Sullivan @ 576-9969
Layout Editor: Danielle Haugh

Where to send:
Village Views P.O. Box 212 
Terrace Park, OH 45174. If pos-
sible, the staff prefers to receive 
contributions by e-mail at 
tpvillageviews@gmail.com. 
Please submit articles as Mi-
crosoft WORD or .jpg format. 
Please put your name and date
on submitted disks. Photo-
graphs and disks will not be 
returned. The deadline is Friday, 
June 11th  at 9 p.m.

Advertisements for Village
Views may be placed in a
variety of sizes. A business
card size (2x4) is only $24
per month. A classified ad is
$10 to Village residents only.
Payment must accompany
ad. Call Business Manager
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370 
for additional rates. Village 
Views welcomes your business.

The next deadline for Village 
Views is Friday, June 11th. All 
camera-ready ads and articles 
must be submitted by 9 p.m.  
All advertisements go 
to Gregg MacMillan at 
macmillan@mac.com. All  
articles go to Steve Early  
382-1218 or  
tpvillageviews@gmail.com.  
Questions? Call Steve Early at 
382-1218.

Village Views welcomes readers 
to submit articles: promo-
tions, awards, school activities,
engagements, weddings, births... 
things you think people would 
like to know and read about.

Leaving the Village?  
Subscriptions are available for 
$20.00 per year. To subscribe 
send payment to: Village Views 
P.O. Box 212 Terrace Park,  
OH 45174

Law & Order 
Submitted by Eric Schmidt

On the evening of 4/2, an 
Officer was dispatched to Har-
vard Avenue for a group of juve-
niles who were ding dong ditch-
ing. The complainant stated 
there was a group of 7 and one 
of them was on roller blades. A 
short time later the Officer ap-
proached a group of 7 juveniles 
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Village Views welcomes 
reader mail. Signed letters to 
the editor must be received 
by 9 p.m. on Friday, October 
16.  Please limit length to 
350 words. Letters over 350 
words will be published as 
submitted subject to space 
availability. All signed 
letters will be printed as 
submitted; however, minor 
editing for grammatical and 
typographical errors may 
be necessary. Content will 
not be edited. Any questions 
should be directed to the 
editor. See below.

Who to contact:
Managing Editor:
Steve Early @ 382-1218
Business Manager/
Advertisement
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Distribution Coordinator
/Extra copies
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Calendar:
Hester Sullivan @ 576-9969
Layout Editor: Danielle Haugh

Where to send:
Village Views P.O. Box 212
Terrace Park, OH 45174. If pos-
sible, the staff prefers to receive
contributions by e-mail at
tpvillageviews@gmail.com. 
Please submit articles as Mi-
crosoft WORD or .jpg format.
Please put your name and date
on submitted disks. Photo-
graphs and disks will not be
returned. The deadline is Friday,
October 16 at 9 p.m.

Advertisements for Village
Views may be placed in a
variety of sizes. A business
card size (2x4) is only $24
per month. A classified ad is
$10 to Village residents only.
Payment must accompany
ad. Call Business Manager
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
for additional rates. Village 
Views welcomes your business.

The next deadline for Village 
Views is Friday, October 16th.
All camera-ready ads and 
articles must be submitted by 9 
p.m. 
All advertisements go 
to Gregg MacMillan at 
macmillan@mac.com. All 
articles go to Steve Early 
382-1218 or
tpvillageviews@gmail.com. 
Questions? Call Steve Early at 
382-1218.

Village Views welcomes readers 
to submit articles: promo-
tions, awards, school activities, 
engagements, weddings, births... 
things you think people would 
like to know and read about.

Leaving the Village? 
Subscriptions are available for 
$20.00 per year. To subscribe 
send payment to: Village Views 
P.O. Box 212 Terrace Park, 
OH 45174

Law & Order 

Grant Theodore Schoewe
BORN: To Zach and Jenna Schoewe, a son,

Grant Theodore. The youngest resident of Myrtle
Avenue was born on June 3, 2020 6/3/20, weigh-
ing 6lb 14oz & 19.5 in. Grant’s big Sister Olivia is
in love!

614 Wooster Pike, Suite 4  
  Terrace Park, OH  45174

Phone:  (513) 831-7728

www.perfectsolutionsav.com  

Perfect Solutions AV is a custom audio, video , and 
automation company. We work primarily in the 

residential realm but can accomodate small business 
needs too.  Our services include:

HOME THEATER DESIGN & 
INSTALLATION

WHOLE HOUSE AUDIO

HOME AUTOMATION

NETWORKING

Connecting Lifestyle With Technology

BIRTH ANNOUCEMENT 

On the morning of 8/1 an of-
ficer received a call from Subject
1 stating that Subject 2, who lives
across the street, had just been yell-
ing and cursing at her in the street.
She proceeded to explain that her
dog had gotten loose and had run
across the street over to Subject 2’s
house. Subject 1 stated that Sub-
ject 2 threatened to call the police
so Subject 1 called also and in fact
Subject 2 was already on the phone
with another officer at that time.
The officer arrived and spoke with
Subject 2 who advised that he had
an encounter with Subject 1 and
her dog last year where he and his
dog were bit, but he never reported
it. He admitted that he was upset
and yelled. The officer spoke with
Subject 1 and she did mention the
previous encounter. The officer ad-
vised Subject 1 that she is responsi-
ble for controlling her dog. Subject
1 tried to explain that it was only a

puppy. The officer advised all par-
ties to call the police department if
there are any further issues.

On the afternoon of 8/2, on
the same street as above, an officer
received a call about a barking dog.
The dog had apparently been bark-
ing all night long. Further informa-
tion advised that it is an ongoing
issue. The officer responded to the
address but was unable to locate a
barking dog.

On the afternoon of 8/5, on the
same street as above, an officer re-
ceived call about a barking dog. As
the officer arrived he sat for a while
and never heard a barking dog. The
officer then spoke with the com-
plainant about the issue and she
stated her husband was probably
going to talk to the dog’s parents
before resorting to filing criminal
charges.

On the afternoon of 8/6, on
the same street as above, an officer
received a call about a barking dog.
Just kidding.

Submitted by Eric Schmidt

What’s Happening at The 
Mariemont Library -October

Enjoy the library in many
ways: walk up and curbside service
available, or come on inside to pick
up materials, browse, make copies,
use a computer. Tables and seat-
ing on the patio for reading, chat-
ting, and using free library WIFI.
We ask that you limit your visit to
one hour and wear a mask inside.
Not comfortable coming indoors?
Tables and seating on the patio for
reading, chatting, and using free
library WIFI. Call 513-369-4467
option 2 for more information. See
you soon!

 Children
Outside Movers & Shakers —

10:30 a.m. Wednesdays
Bring the little ones in for sto-

ries, songs, and dancing as they
learn about the Library. Our sto-
rytimes will be held outside,* so
please bring a blanket or chair to sit
on. Masks will be required for par-
ents/caregivers. Physical distancing
will be observed. Ages 1-4.

*Weather permitting- Please
call ahead to confirm

Let’s Paint Pumpkins! (Out-
side) — 4 p.m. Thursday, October 8

Enjoy painting pumpkins in an
outdoor, safely-distanced environ-
ment in our beautiful Mariemont
Branch courtyard. Mask up and
spend time with other kids! A va-
riety of pumpkins and painting
supplies will be provided. Weather
permitting! The rain date will be
the following Thursday, same time.
Please sign up early; space is lim-
ited. Grades K-6.

Story Walk — All hours
Come to the branch anytime

to go on our story walk! Read a
book one page at a time at stations
set up outside the branch! Stories
will be switched out periodically
until October 31.

Adults
Virtual Memory Café — 10:30

a.m. Thursday, October 8
Join our Zoom Memory Cafe.

The Memory Cafe is a welcoming
place for people with Alzheimer’s
or dementia and their care partners.
Each month there will be an oppor-
tunity to socialize and enjoy music,
games or other fun activities. Please
register to receive an email invita-
tion to this online event. You will
need Internet access to use the link
provided in the email, and if you are
accessing Zoom on your phone you
will need to download the Zoom
app first. Please call 513-369-6900
or 513-369-4467 for assistance.

Outdoor Memory Café —
10:30 a.m. Thursday, October 15

The Memory Café is a wel-
coming place for people with Al-
zheimer’s or dementia and their
care partners. Each month there
is an opportunity to socialize and
enjoy music, games, and other fun
activities. Activities will vary each
month. We will meet in the branch’s
courtyard facing Pocahontas Ave-
nue. Please plan to wear a mask and
maintain social distance. We have
tables if you would like to bring a
snack for yourself (but not to share,
unfortunately).  Please register for
an event reminder, and so that we
can contact you if weather condi-
tions force us to cancel.

Book Club — 6:45 p.m. Thurs-
day, October 29

We are discussing The Pio-
neers by David McCullough. Cop-
ies are available at the branch.
Weather permitting, we will meet
on the patio; if not, we will meet via
Zoom.

NEW: Library hours are 10
a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday through Sat-
urday.

Mariemont Branch Library,
3810 Pocahontas Ave. 513-369-
4467

Neighbor - Continued on Page 6 

Glaser. Both of their submissions reflect what is best about this village and
say it better than I ever could. Let’s always continue to strive to be better,
more inclusive, and more loving to one another. Let your love for your
neighbor increase until it is equal to your property taxes. Until next month
I remain,

Your editor,

Steve Early

Hello Neighbors!

I would like to introduce myself.
My name is Paula Fitzpatrick 
and I manage Salon 2200 located 
at 453 Main St. in downtown 
Milford.  I am a 20+ year hair-
stylist who would like to wel-
come you to our New Salon by 
offering a $10.00 off discount to 
anyone who mentions this ad.

You may book online at:
Paulaatsalon2200@vagaro.com
Or text or call (513) 295-6118

I look forward to meeting you!

with one of them, wearing roller 
blades. The Officer then pro-
ceeded to ask if they had been 
ringing doorbells and they all 
said “No”. Since nobody ever lies 
in Terrace Park and there wasn’t 
a Ring doorbell to prove other-
wise, the juveniles were sent on 
their way.
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Custom Home Building,
Remodeling, Renovation
 Property Management

www.drackettconstruction.com

614 Wooster Pike
Terrace Park, OH 45174

Remembering the big yard
across the street from our beloved
305 Stanton Avenue, and sweet
Libby Clancy, who lived in that
tiny house in that big yard under
an even bigger  tree for eighty of
her eighty- three year life, and her
telling of  the horse-drawn ice truck
that would stop at the corner of Yale
and Stanton.

Remembering Dr. Jerry Sas-
son, and Mike Zimmerman, and
Linda Lee and so many wonder-
ful teachers that were (and are) the
center of it all. Our Terrace Park
School.

Remembering that I was so
lucky to become friends with, and
learn from, men that were older
than me. Names like Al Nelson,
Bob Belliveau, Doug Cherry, Red
Wigton, Bill Holloway, Jamie

Submitted by Bren Fries 
Remembering Twenty Years in Terrace Park in No Particular Order

Egasti, Neil Bortz, Jack Smith, Ray
Normile. And wonderful women
like Liz Martin and Gisella Locke.
You may not know these names,
but if you haven’t yet, make it your
mission to go out and find neigh-
bors from a different generation.
Learn about them. There’s much
to gain from each other and I was
fortunate to be around some of the
best.

Remembering friends who
became family. We celebrated the
highs…Lacrosse back-to-back
State Titles, big backyard par-
ties, long days and late nights at
the pool. Jazzed on the Green. So
much fun and we didn’t need to
be on vacation to do it. Living in
Terrace Park was why stay-cations
were invented. We encircled each
other in tragedy, too. We cried and

hugged and locked arms in times of
struggle. Go find the plaque under
the shelter at Drackett Field, or a
GForce logo on a jersey, rear win-
dow or sock at a nearby sporting
venue. That’s community at it’s best.

Remembering Rec Commis-
sioner gigs, Pool Boards, Memo-
rial Days. Decorating the haunted
house in the basement of the old
gym late at night, my sweet wife
by my side, pregnant with our now
senior in high school. Your village
takes a village to work. The rope is
there for you to grab. Do your share.
Make it better. The spirit and sweat
equity of volunteerism is the tonic
that makes Terrace Park so special.
That, and roll-back stops.

.Terrace Park will always be
home. Raising a family in a place
like this, with folks like these makes

Thanks From The Glaser Gang
We want to attempt to

say “Thank You” to this
wonderful and caring com-
munity. On August 12 we
lost our son/brother ELi at
the age of 21 and the pain
and sadness has been inde-
scribable. During the pro-
cess of trying to function
when its was hard to even
breathe, people stepped in
to hold us up- from the way
the Terrace Park police de-
livered the unbearable news
to others doing yard work,
delivering meals, cleaning
our house, sending notes
and gift cards, and sharing
countless thoughtful mem-
ories. All of this has meant
so much and the support
and love that we have felt
over the past weeks has
made us realize that ELi
also had this his entire life
while growing up here....
From sleepovers, volunteer
parent coaches, 6th grade
graduation parties, Pump-
kinfest, tree lightings, field
days ,night games at The
Green- list goes on and
on....While living in this
community he was pro-
vided with a safe, sup-
portive, and loving world
to grow up in. Thank You,
Terrace Park, for showing
such great love but also for
always providing that same
love to our ELi.

 Thanks,
The Glaser Gang

MY Focus is YOUR Success!
THE HOUSING MARKET IS STRONG AND

MOVING FAST IN CINCINNATI! WHY?

1. BUYER PERKS - LOW INTEREST RATES

2. SELLER PERKS - LOW INVENTORY

Now is the time to make YOUR next move! Please call me to get

started! Ready to assist you with your real estate goals!

Eli Glaser 

Hello Neighbors!

I would like to introduce myself.
My name is Paula Fitzpatrick 
and I manage Salon 2200 located 
at 453 Main St. in downtown 
Milford.  I am a 20+ year hair-
stylist who would like to wel-
come you to our New Salon by 
offering a $10.00 off discount to 
anyone who mentions this ad.

You may book online at:
Paulaatsalon2200@vagaro.com
Or text or call (513) 295-6118

I look forward to meeting you!

so. We didn’t mean to leave this
soon, and surely not this abruptly.
But the time was right…and…next
steps. Saying goodbye is a task I
won’t entertain. Instead, I’ll take the
lead of arguably Terrace Park’s fin-
est, most familiar citizen. No mat-
ter who occupies the office, to me,
this guy will always be TP’s Mayor.
Because since we moved here he’s

had a wave for anybody who would
look his way, and time to talk with
anybody who enjoyed a friendly
chat…no matter when, no matter
whom. Robbie Long is the face of
Terrace Park I’m remembering and
in his words, I say this to you, my
fellow Villagers….

Okay. Bye. See you tomorrow.

The Fries Family 

Steven Early
SALES VICE-PRESIDENT

(513) 382.1218
searly@sibcycline.com
www.sibcycline.com/searly

• Stunning ranch home
• Incredible kitchen
• In-Ground pool and pool house
• Detached studio
• 3 stall barn
• 4+ acres per county auditor!

Your private estate right in Terrace Park! 
Call me today and see this incredible 
property in person!

— W E L C O M E  T O —

7 4 2  I N D I A N  H I L L  R D

A Country Escape 
Right in the Park

Invest In Your Landscape. It’s Guaranteed To Grow!

Wimberg Landscaping
Complete Maintenance and Design

40 Years In Business
513-271-2332

www.wimberglandscaping.com

Landscape Design and Installation
Irrigation and Lighting

Lawn Services
Landscape Maintenance
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October - Village Calendar 2020
Happy Black Cat

Awareness Month!
Wonderful and Weird

things to celebrate

1   Older People’s Day
2   Name Your Car

Day
3   Virus Appreciation

Day – too soon?
4   Vodka Day – see

above
5   Balloons Around

the World Day
6   Badger Day
7   Frappe Day
8   World Octopus

Day
9   Beer and Pizza Day
10 Hug A Drummer

Day
11 Coming Out Day
12 Pulled Pork Day
13 TP Village Coun-

cil, 7:30 p.m.*** An ac-
tual event!

14 Emergency Nurses
Day – we love you!

15 Chicken Caccia-
tore Day

16 Dictionary Day
17 Wear Something

Gaudy Day
18 No Beard Day
19 International Gin

and Tonic Day – after La-
bor Day?!?

20 International Sloth
Day

21 Reptile Awareness
Day

22 Smart is Cool Day
23 Mole Day
24 Make a Difference

Day
25 Greasy Food Day

(why doesn’t this follow
vodka day?)

26 Pumpkin Day
27 Cranky Co-work-

ers Day
28 Plush Animal Lov-

ers’ Day
29 Cat Day
30 Haunted Refrig-

erator Night
31 Hal-

loweeeeeeeeeen

***Terrace Park Dem-
ocratic Club - We are
meeting jointly in Zoom
with Wooster Corridor
Democratic Club and
City East Democratic
Club until we can once
again meet in person.  To
receive meeting infor-
mation please email TP-
Dems@gmail.com.***

Cooper Named 
National Merit 
Semifinalist

Mariemont Senior and Terrace Park native,
Jonathan Cooper, has been named a National
Merit Semifinalist, which means he scored in the
top one-half of one percent of 1.6 million high
school juniors who took the PSAT. He will be
competing to become a finalist and scholarship
winner early next year.  This is an amazing ac-
complishment, and follows the announcement
in February that Jonathan scored a perfect 36 on
his ACT college placement exam! We wish Jona-
than well as he considers his choices for college
(of course one with great sports). The village is
very proud of you! Good luck, Jonathan!
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Village Views welcomes 
reader mail. Signed letters to 
the editor must be received 
by 9 p.m. on Friday, October 
16.  Please limit length to 
350 words. Letters over 350 
words will be published as 
submitted subject to space 
availability. All signed 
letters will be printed as 
submitted; however, minor 
editing for grammatical and 
typographical errors may 
be necessary. Content will 
not be edited. Any questions 
should be directed to the 
editor. See below.

Who to contact:
Managing Editor:
Steve Early @ 382-1218
Business Manager/
Advertisement
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Distribution Coordinator
/Extra copies
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Calendar:
Hester Sullivan @ 576-9969
Layout Editor: Danielle Haugh

Where to send:
Village Views P.O. Box 212
Terrace Park, OH 45174. If pos-
sible, the staff prefers to receive
contributions by e-mail at
tpvillageviews@gmail.com. 
Please submit articles as Mi-
crosoft WORD or .jpg format.
Please put your name and date
on submitted disks. Photo-
graphs and disks will not be
returned. The deadline is Friday,
October 16 at 9 p.m.

Advertisements for Village
Views may be placed in a
variety of sizes. A business
card size (2x4) is only $24
per month. A classified ad is
$10 to Village residents only.
Payment must accompany
ad. Call Business Manager
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
for additional rates. Village 
Views welcomes your business.

The next deadline for Village 
Views is Friday, October 16th.
All camera-ready ads and 
articles must be submitted by 9 
p.m. 
All advertisements go 
to Gregg MacMillan at 
macmillan@mac.com. All 
articles go to Steve Early 
382-1218 or
tpvillageviews@gmail.com. 
Questions? Call Steve Early at 
382-1218.

Village Views welcomes readers 
to submit articles: promo-
tions, awards, school activities, 
engagements, weddings, births... 
things you think people would 
like to know and read about.

Leaving the Village? 
Subscriptions are available for 
$20.00 per year. To subscribe 
send payment to: Village Views 
P.O. Box 212 Terrace Park, 
OH 45174

Law & Order 

Grant Theodore Schoewe
BORN: To Zach and Jenna Schoewe, a son,

Grant Theodore. The youngest resident of Myrtle
Avenue was born on June 3, 2020 6/3/20, weigh-
ing 6lb 14oz & 19.5 in. Grant’s big Sister Olivia is
in love!
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BIRTH ANNOUCEMENT 

On the morning of 8/1 an of-
ficer received a call from Subject
1 stating that Subject 2, who lives
across the street, had just been yell-
ing and cursing at her in the street.
She proceeded to explain that her
dog had gotten loose and had run
across the street over to Subject 2’s
house. Subject 1 stated that Sub-
ject 2 threatened to call the police
so Subject 1 called also and in fact
Subject 2 was already on the phone
with another officer at that time.
The officer arrived and spoke with
Subject 2 who advised that he had
an encounter with Subject 1 and
her dog last year where he and his
dog were bit, but he never reported
it. He admitted that he was upset
and yelled. The officer spoke with
Subject 1 and she did mention the
previous encounter. The officer ad-
vised Subject 1 that she is responsi-
ble for controlling her dog. Subject
1 tried to explain that it was only a

puppy. The officer advised all par-
ties to call the police department if
there are any further issues.

On the afternoon of 8/2, on
the same street as above, an officer
received a call about a barking dog.
The dog had apparently been bark-
ing all night long. Further informa-
tion advised that it is an ongoing
issue. The officer responded to the
address but was unable to locate a
barking dog.

On the afternoon of 8/5, on the
same street as above, an officer re-
ceived call about a barking dog. As
the officer arrived he sat for a while
and never heard a barking dog. The
officer then spoke with the com-
plainant about the issue and she
stated her husband was probably
going to talk to the dog’s parents
before resorting to filing criminal
charges.

On the afternoon of 8/6, on
the same street as above, an officer
received a call about a barking dog.
Just kidding.

Submitted by Eric Schmidt

What’s Happening at The 
Mariemont Library -October

Enjoy the library in many
ways: walk up and curbside service
available, or come on inside to pick
up materials, browse, make copies,
use a computer. Tables and seat-
ing on the patio for reading, chat-
ting, and using free library WIFI.
We ask that you limit your visit to
one hour and wear a mask inside.
Not comfortable coming indoors?
Tables and seating on the patio for
reading, chatting, and using free
library WIFI. Call 513-369-4467
option 2 for more information. See
you soon!

 Children
Outside Movers & Shakers —

10:30 a.m. Wednesdays
Bring the little ones in for sto-

ries, songs, and dancing as they
learn about the Library. Our sto-
rytimes will be held outside,* so
please bring a blanket or chair to sit
on. Masks will be required for par-
ents/caregivers. Physical distancing
will be observed. Ages 1-4.

*Weather permitting- Please
call ahead to confirm

Let’s Paint Pumpkins! (Out-
side) — 4 p.m. Thursday, October 8

Enjoy painting pumpkins in an
outdoor, safely-distanced environ-
ment in our beautiful Mariemont
Branch courtyard. Mask up and
spend time with other kids! A va-
riety of pumpkins and painting
supplies will be provided. Weather
permitting! The rain date will be
the following Thursday, same time.
Please sign up early; space is lim-
ited. Grades K-6.

Story Walk — All hours
Come to the branch anytime

to go on our story walk! Read a
book one page at a time at stations
set up outside the branch! Stories
will be switched out periodically
until October 31.

Adults
Virtual Memory Café — 10:30

a.m. Thursday, October 8
Join our Zoom Memory Cafe.

The Memory Cafe is a welcoming
place for people with Alzheimer’s
or dementia and their care partners.
Each month there will be an oppor-
tunity to socialize and enjoy music,
games or other fun activities. Please
register to receive an email invita-
tion to this online event. You will
need Internet access to use the link
provided in the email, and if you are
accessing Zoom on your phone you
will need to download the Zoom
app first. Please call 513-369-6900
or 513-369-4467 for assistance.

Outdoor Memory Café —
10:30 a.m. Thursday, October 15

The Memory Café is a wel-
coming place for people with Al-
zheimer’s or dementia and their
care partners. Each month there
is an opportunity to socialize and
enjoy music, games, and other fun
activities. Activities will vary each
month. We will meet in the branch’s
courtyard facing Pocahontas Ave-
nue. Please plan to wear a mask and
maintain social distance. We have
tables if you would like to bring a
snack for yourself (but not to share,
unfortunately).  Please register for
an event reminder, and so that we
can contact you if weather condi-
tions force us to cancel.

Book Club — 6:45 p.m. Thurs-
day, October 29

We are discussing The Pio-
neers by David McCullough. Cop-
ies are available at the branch.
Weather permitting, we will meet
on the patio; if not, we will meet via
Zoom.

NEW: Library hours are 10
a.m. to 6 p.m. Monday through Sat-
urday.

Mariemont Branch Library,
3810 Pocahontas Ave. 513-369-
4467

Neighbor - Continued on Page 6 

Glaser. Both of their submissions reflect what is best about this village and
say it better than I ever could. Let’s always continue to strive to be better,
more inclusive, and more loving to one another. Let your love for your
neighbor increase until it is equal to your property taxes. Until next month
I remain,

Your editor,

Steve Early

Birth Announcements

BORN: To Ward and Natasja Heilbronner, a son, Tripp Ward. Big 
sister Ella is pictured here with the newest member of this Stanton Av-
enue family and the look on her face says it all. Tripp was born April 
19, 2021 weighing 7lbs, 13 oz, and 20 1/4”.
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SPORTS 

Members of the Terrace Park Fire Department played in The Indian Hill 
Rangers Hockey Tournament on April 28th through May 1st. The tournament 
featured 16 first responders teams from around the country. Over 34,000 was 
raised for the 2021 honorees; Ron Murphy from the Norwood Police Depart-
ment and Keith Lewis from the Madeira Police Department. According to 
Haley Warden, IH Winter ClubDirector of Membership & Communciations,  
“The Indian Hill Winter Club was honored to once again host the IH Rang-
ers Hockey Tournament. “Last year’s tournemnt was canceled because of 
COVID so we were really looking forward to having so many first respond-
ers come to our wonderful club and enjoy a great weekend of hockey!!””

IH Ranger Hockey Tourney 

Tennis Champs

Coaches of 
the Year 

Congrats to the G.C.I.T.A. 4.5 Woman league 
champ! Members of the Carmago White team 
from left to right: Lisa George, Celia McNeil, Lisa 
Megowen, Mary Riportella, Polly Brennamen, 
Gretchen Meyer, Tricia DiMichele, Wanda Lima 
and Holly Bortz. Not pictured: Carrie Caroth-
ers, Sue Pschesang and Gina Kaplan. The team is 
coached by Kevin Morris. 

Junior High girls 
lacrosse coaches, 
Mary Riportella and 
Emily Soller were rec-
ognized during half 
time of the Wom-
en’s Varsity game on 
Thursday, May 13 at 
Kusel Stadium. They 
received the US La-
crosse Associations’ 
Girls Youth Coaches 
of the Year Award! 
Thank you coaches 
for your time and 
dedicaiton to youth 
lacrosse! 
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Up On The Housetop
The view from the top is pretty good… just ask Miles 

Dunning. This adventurous pooch on Stanton Avenue 
spent a recent warm afternoon on the roof after climb-
ing right out an open window. He caused a double-take 
or two from passers by but overall seemed pretty content 
with his perch!

Arbor Day in Terrace Park  
Submitted by Sue Porter 

Each year the Garden Club 
of Terrace Park gives away small 
trees to 1st graders to com-
memorate Arbor Day and to 
ensure that Terrace Park con-
tinues to be designated as a Tree 
City USA.  In years past we have 
purchased trees through our ar-
borist Mark Castator. The trees 
we picked were always trees that 
are smaller and compact so the 
residents might find a spot for 
them in their yards. A few years 
ago, Mark told us about John 
McAllister, owner of Little Mi-
ami Landscaping, who offered 
to donate the trees to us. John 
has provided trees for us three 
times now so if you are consid-
ering using a landscaper, please 
think of Little Miami Landscap-
ing!

John grew up On Miami 
Avenue, where his parents still 
live, and grows a lot of trees 
which he uses in his business. 
Originally John planned to 
give us crabapples, but the rab-
bits chewed them up and we 
got serviceberries instead.  Did 
you know that crabapples can 
be used to cross pollenate apple 
trees?  An interesting fact about 
apples is that you need a differ-
ent type of apple or a crabapple 
in order to have any apples on 
your trees- the bees have to cross 
pollinate them.  However, this 
year the students received ser-
viceberries which were 3 feet tall 
and had leaves and were placed 
in burlap sacks which John also 
bought for our students. The 
students seemed pleased with 
these trees and I even had one 
student ask to buy another. I 
couldn’t do this because the 
trees were donated. Extra trees 
were offered to our teachers and 
other staff of the school.

Serviceberries are very cool 
trees. They have so many names 
because they have so many uses. 
They may have let the settlers, 

especially those in the moun-
tains, know when it was safe to 
return to church services. They 
bloom very early in the spring 
and have ball-like clusters of 
white flowers. Many people 
think they may also have let 
people know when the ground 
was soft enough to dig a grave 
and have a service to bury those 
that had died in winter. They are 
called Juneberries because from 
mid-May until June the berries 
ripen, at which time the birds 
have a feast.  I have seen the ce-
dar waxwings passing berries 
to one another on my neighbor 
Sallie Lyons’ beautiful service-
berry. Keep your eye out for 
this exciting birdwatching ex-
perience.  Some of you may be 
fishermen and know about shad 
which come up rivers in the 

eastern part of the United States. 
This tree is also called the shad-
bush. It blooms when they make 
their journeys. Some of the stu-
dents asked me if they could eat 
the berries. Yes, you can - but 
the birds will try to beat you to 
it. They taste like blueberries 
mixed with apples and have a 
nutty crunch as well. I have yet 
to eat one myself since my goal 
is usually to see the birds. I al-
most forgot to mention that they 
have nice fall leaf color as well.

We hope many of our first 
graders and their families are 
able to keep the trees alive and 
that in years to come we will see 
these trees growing here. Mark 
Castator, John Mc Allister and 
I will be looking for them hop-
ing these native beauties with so 
many uses grow in your yards.

  

Dinner for 70 Families 
Inter Parish Ministry, one of the area’s largest food and clothing pantries, introduced 

IPM Plates in March and Terrace Park residents immediately responded thanks to the 
leadership of local residents Leslie Willett, at left, and Christy Hampton. The program 
offers IPM clients all the ingredients they need to make two full meals. Thanks to the 
generosity of local residents, 50 families enjoyed taco dinner kits and 20 other families 
were treated to Skyline chili kits. IPM served more than 14,000 people last year in east-
ern Hamilton, western Brown and Clermont counties.
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Sanibel Rental
77 steps to the beach!

1400 sq. ft. - 2 BR/2 BA  
condo w/garage;

Tennis, golf, shelling,  
swimming, on bike trail.

Min. 3 night stay.  
Dogs welcome. 

Annie Rice 513-919-1770
Homeaway.com listing  

#177449
A slice of paradise –  

Sanibel makes memories!

Classified

Colorado Mountain 
Rental

Thinking about a vacation  
in the Rocky Mts. close to  

Rocky Mt. N.P., Winter Park, hik-
ing & biking trails,  

wineries & breweries?
airbnb.com/rooms/17235692

Vandalism Cruel Reality 
of Halloween

CRS  •  ABR 
SenioR SAleS ViCe PReSident

 office  513-527-3060     
Cell   513-703-4858
ogleannett@realtor.com 
www.TeamAnnett.com

I N S I G H T   ’  S E R V I C E   ’  R E S U L T S

411 Terrace Place 
Terrace Park, Ohio 45174

©2013 Coldwell Banker Residential Real Estate LLC. All Rights Reserved. Coldwell Banker West Shell fully supports the 
principles of the Fair Housing Act and the Equal Opportunity Act.  Operated by a subsidiary of NRT LLC. Coldwell 
Banker and the Coldwell Banker Logo are registered service marks owned by Coldwell Banker Real Estate LLC. 

(From the Cincinnati Enquir-
er, Oct. 31, 1977)

Halloween vandals tradition-
ally smash pumpkins, twist off car 
antennas, paraffin windows, throw 
eggs on cars and homes- using the 
excuse that it’s Halloween, trick or 
treat. But some tricks can be cruel, 
Terrace Park Police Chief Ron Pot-
torf said Sunday.

In Terrace Park last week, 20 
pumpkins were taken from a rear 
yard and smashed in the street. The 
pumpkins posed a traffic hazard. 
The pumpkins were to be canned 

to provide pumpkin pie filling for 
the season. About 200 to 400 hours 
of work were needed to grow them, 
Pottorf said. In less than an hour, 
the work’s rewards were strewn in 
the middle of the streets,

The culprits normally rage in 
age from 12 to 17 years old. The 
penalty, if youths are caught, nor-
mally is a charge of delinquency for 
disorderly conduct. “It gets out of 
hand,” Pottorf said about Hallow-
een pranks. “They (vandals) want 
to see who can do the most (dam-
age).”
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Village Green Celebrates 90th Birthday!!

The Village Green, center of 
village activities year round, seems 
like it has always been a part of 
our town but the truth is that it is 
actually the result of Depression 
era village council. In 1930 the vil-
lage bought up lots along the west-
ern end of Harvard and Amherst 
Avenues from several residents 
including Leonora Smith Robin-
son, widow to one of circus owner 
John Robinson’s sons. The deeds 
state that the properties were trans-
ferred “in consideration of one 
($1) and other goods and valuable 
considerations” but records do not 
show what those goods and con-

siderations were. In September of 
1930 council proposed to submit 
a $45,000 bond issue for park pur-
poses to the voters but the min-
utes do not show whether it actu-
ally came to vote or what the results 
were. At one time an honor roll list-
ed all the young men from Terrace 
Park killed in the first and second 
World Wars but it was eventually 
replaced with the current memorial 
and the plaque “To Honor Those 
Who Served” which recognizes 
veterans of all conflicts. The gazebo 
was added in 1990 in remembrance 
of local architect Dick Ward by his 
friends and neighbors.

Top Right and Left: Terrace Park resident and our Village Views Business Manager, Gregg MacMillian cap-
tured the true beauty of the Village Green. Below: Members of the Terrace Park Moms Club enjoy the beautiful 
weather during a picinic/playdate on the Green (taken pre-pandemic). 

TP Native Opens Scramblers 
Scrambler’s restaurant cur-

rently in Sharonville is opening 
a second location in Mariemont 
which is set for its grand open-
ing on April 14th.   Scrambler’s 
is a Toledo based franchise with 
over 25 locations.   They are 
open everyday from 6:30 to 3:00 
and serve Breakfast, Brunch, 
and Lunch.

The new location is in the 
old Flip Daddy’s located adja-
cent to the Mariemont Kroger. 
The space boasts approximately 
5,000 square feet with a dog 
friendly outdoor patio, large bar 
and booth and table seating.  

Although the pandemic 
has been difficult for the restau-
rant industry, the new location 
and concept appeared at exactly 
the right time and place for the 
owner of both restaurants, Tom 
Boylan of Boylo Foods LLC. 
Tom fell in love with the space 
and the concept, especially 
knowing that the location was 
so close to his roots as a long-
time Terrace Park resident. In 
fact, Tom grew up on Yale Av-
enue, attended TP  elementary 
(70-76), and graduated from 
Mariemont High school in 
1983, playing on the 1980 state 
runner-up MHS football team. 

The restaurant is being ex-
tensively designed and remod-
eled by Tom’s wife, Amy Young-
blood, and Kendall Miller of 
Amy Youngblood Interiors, the 
leading interior design firm in 

Cincinnati for residential and 
commercial spaces. Scrambler’s 
restaurant will reflect a com-
fortable, casual yet stylish atmo-
sphere, introducing a large bar 
concept to the restaurant chain. 
This will be AYI’s third restau-
rant/bar project within the past 
12 months, ironically during 
such uncertain times.  

  Scramblers is known as a 
top breakfast, brunch, and lunch 

restaurant in the area, and will 
now be offering a full bar menu 
as well as Nitro cold brew from 
local roaster; Coffee Emporium 
at the Mariemont location.  Joe 
Simpson, who is the current 
GM of the Sharonville location 
and has extensive restaurant ex-
perience, will become the new 
GM in Mariemont.

tered for CodeRED notifica-
tions, will also receive updates 
via text or phone message. 
Councilmember Pax Lindell, 
who oversees public works, said 
streets are receiving black mat 
treatment in accordance with 
the maintenance master plan 
approved in 2013. 

Planning and Zoning Chair 
John Gaskey borrowed from 
Robert Frost’s poem to remind 
residents that “good fences make 
good neighbors,” and recom-
mended residents planning to 
install, repair or reinstate a fence 
refer to pages 18 and 19 in the 
department section of the vil-
lage zoning code for visual refer-
ence and specific language. The 
code is available at the village 
office and on the village website. 
He thanked David Moyer of the 
Zoning Board of Appeals for 
diligent preparation of the fenc-
ing requirements, and stressed 
the need for residents to obtain 
necessary approval before work 
begins on a new or replacement 
fence.

Other reports:
	 • Mayor Tepe said Me-

morial Day will be observed in 
Terrace Park Monday, May 31, 
with a ceremony on the Village 
Green to honor U.S. military 
personnel who died in service 
to their country. The winner 
of the annual sixth-grade essay 
competition will be recognized.  
Parade plans are uncertain.

	 • EMS Chief Maggard 
said fire department volunteers 
tested 600 feet of hose and found 
defects in only one 50-foot sec-
tion. 

	 • Finance Chair LeMay 
thanked Village Administrator 
Hayhow and Chief Fiscal Of-
ficer Katie Lyons for preparing 
the proposed 2022 budget well 
in advance of the deadline.

Gone, but Not Forgotten 
Submitted by Carolyn Stagg

Yes, I am gone from our 
Terrace Park Post Office now 
for over two months, but I know 
I am not forgotten.  I visit the 
office every week to pick up my 
box mail and have seen a num-
ber of you there.  Some of you 
have seen me back behind the 
counter on the days when I’ve 
stopped in to help Kathy.

Isn’t she delightful?  I was 
SO praying that she would get 
the job as my replacement.  I 
know many of you were hoping 
and praying for the same.  AND 
now it is official that she is the 
replacement!

She has clearly taken over 
and is making the office her 
own!!  I love her enthusiasm 
and creativity!  YOU ALL are 
going to love her as she is much 
like me with helping you save 
money, packaging, etc.

Myself, I am still trying to 
find my “new groove.”  After 
twenty plus years of working six 
days a week, being on a schedule 
seven days a week with church 
every Sunday, I now find myself 
trying to decide the daily priori-
ties.  It is a challenge.

My stepson passed away 
unexpectedly the day after 
Easter.  We had just honored 
the one year passing of his dad 
a few weeks earlier.  It was a 
shock to all of us, but the grace 
of God carries us through and 

has brought comfort and more 
closeness to the family.

We made my first trip to 
S. Carolina recently to see my 
youngest grandchildren.  We 
did not get bicycles for them as 
planned, but we had a great time!  
Spent two days with friends of 
my daughter who they haven’t 
seen for almost three years, and 
my grandchildren did enjoy our 
stay at a hotel.  

Back here at home I dis-
covered a few weeks ago that I 
need to buy inner tubes for my 
“old” bicycle and the newer one 
left here by my oldest daughter.  
When my grandchildren come 
for the summer in a few weeks 
we will buy used bicycles for 
them, add the training wheels, 
and you can expect to see us 
down in the Park on the streets.

I still have some thank you 
cards to write for all the won-
derful gifts, cards, candies, and 
well wishes that I have received 
for retirement. If I miss sending 
you one, please know I am most 
grateful.  

Yes, I am gone now, but not 
forgotten.  What a blessing you 
all have been to me over the 
years.  Please know you are not 
forgotten either.

Our friendship endures be-
yond the walls of the office.  

God bless each of you,
Karolyn Staggs

At The Post Office….
It is official. Kathy Miller 

is the new postmaster of the 
Terrace Park Post Office. She 
is excited to get to know the 
residents of the village! Kathy 
is married and resides in the 
Mount Orab area. She is a faith-
ful member of the Bible Baptist 
Church of Mount Orab. Her 
hobbies are reading, crafts, and 
photography. Stop in and intro-
duce yourself. She would like to 
thank everyone for making her 

Council  cont. Page 1

feel welcome already.
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Invest In Your Landscape. It’s Guaranteed To Grow!

Wimberg Landscaping
Complete Maintenance and Design

40 Years In Business
513-271-2332

www.wimberglandscaping.com

Landscape Design and Installation
Irrigation and Lighting

Lawn Services
Landscape Maintenance
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513.354.3700

Glen McClung , M.D.
Dr. McClung treats acute and chronic 
injuries at our Beacon East location. 
Walk-in patients are accepted on 
Saturday mornings starting at 8AM.

Get Moving This Spring!

See an Orthopedic Specialist if...

"RICE" & home care has not helped

You can't bear your own weight

You experience numbness or tingling 

You have limited range of motion

www.beaconortho.com

Call Beacon 24/7/365 or go online

to schedule an appointment.

463 Ohio Pike, Cincinnati, OH 45255

in England, he got a letter from 
his wife, Earline Carpenter, say-
ing that she was having a baby. 
Wilfred did not want Earline to 
have a baby just in case he did not 
come home. Wilfred was not able 
to make it home in time to see the 
baby being born. The first time he 
saw the baby was when he was 2 
½ years old. Meeting baby Ron-
ald reminded him how much he 
had to sacrifice to give his son and 
others a good life.

Wilfred had so many stories 
to tell about his time overseas. 
While in England sitting on a 
bench, a lady came over to talk to 
him and they talked for a while. 
Once she left someone came over 
and said, “Do you know who you 
were just talking to?” Wilfred 
didn’t even know that he had just 
been talking to the Queen of Eng-
land! Not many people can say 
that! 

While fighting in France he 
was a forward observer, which 
means troops follow him and he 
checks what is in front of them. 
While he was leading the way, the 
snow-covered ground allowed the 

troops to follow his footprints.  
As the snow began to melt, the 
troops noticed that Wilfred had 
missed land mines by just a quar-
ter of an inch.  He was so lucky the 
other men would later say. 

Sadly, Wilfred died on Janu-
ary 2, 2010, 7 days after his 88th 
birthday and 9 months after he 
traveled with his daughter, my 
grandma, to Washington, D.C. 
with the Honor Flight to view 
the World War II Memorial. He 
worked so hard and earned 18 
medals from his battling! He is a 
hero and is so brave. We will al-
ways remember him!

Memorial Day used to mean 
to me that the pool was open-
ing, and it was the start of sum-
mer. I always loved the parade 
and getting lots of candy. Now, 
I really know what it means to 
honor those soldiers that fought 
for us and didn’t make it home. 
Those soldiers who fought sacri-
ficed their lives so we could have 
a good one. That is what true he-
roes do. On Memorial Day we 
spend time with family and enjoy 
our freedom that we have because 
of all of those soldiers who battled 
for us. This is a day dedicated to 
remembrance.

Essay  cont. Page 1

Girl Power 
On April 30th, the Kindergarten Girl Scouts, Troop 4200, enjoyed a na-

ture walk and scavenger hunt at Miami Grove. They found frogs (or were 
they toads?) and mushrooms, but thankfully no cicadas.

Photo courtesy of Ali Fopeano
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Lower Rates / Cash Out 
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Home loans with 
your best interest 
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TPGC Annual Plant Sale Update
Submitted Frances Stafford 

The Garden Club just 
completed a mammoth fund 
raiser that was twice as success-
ful as last year!   This money 
will be spent on beatifying our 
wonderful village. To all those 
people who ordered plants and 
to all those who bought on Sat-
urday, the Garden Club says a 
huge THANK YOU.   The Gar-
den Sale Committee did sterling 
work earlier in the year confer-
ring with our grower to get 
some extra items for our list and 
computing individual totals so 
that Laura could start growing 
our plants. Sandy Brendamour 
has done this work every year 

inputting all the data from the 
order forms into her matchless 
Excel sheet. Laura of the Olde 
Garden Shack in Batesville, IN 
has increased her work behind 
the scenes by putting together 
orders alphabetically and deliv-
ering them in her custom truck.  
This has greatly reduced our 
work of lifting and moving flats 
of plants.  We also have great 
members who came out and 
worked from 7:00am to 9:45 in 
steadily pouring rain on Thurs-
day to deliver the first set of 
orders.   Many of the same and 
several extra members worked 
the same hours on Friday with 
better weather and were back 

again to the Green on Saturday 
for our in-person sale.  

For many of our members 
(now fully vaccinated) this was 
a joyous occasion to be together 
for the first time since the pan-
demic began.  Residents also 
were out in great numbers with 
their dogs and children enjoying 
the sunny weather and the beau-
tiful flowers covering the Green.   
Many of the children decorated 
a flowerpot and added a flower-
ing plant ready to give to their 
mother on her special day.

At the end of the sale, the 
winning raffle tickets were 
drawn.  Because of the number 

Steven Early
SALES VICE-PRESIDENT

(513) 382.1218
searly@sibcycline.com

www.sibcycline.com/searly

CONGRATULATIONS
Sixth Grade!TERRACE PARK

MHS    CLASS OF 2027

6th Grade Play,  
May 2021

Have a fantastic 
Summer and a 
great year in 
Junior High! 

–Mr Early
Leading you back from 
lunch in 2nd grade

of plants sold, more prizes were 
awarded.   And the winners 
were:

Large hanging baskets
	 1. Jane Allan
	 2. Chris/Tammie White
Smaller hanging baskets 

– All baskets were donated by 
Laura.

	 1.Polly Brennaman
	 2. Molly Weissman
There is a new fall fund 

raiser, the Autumn Bounty Sale, 
coming to the Village Green on 
Saturday 25 September.  Pump-
kins, gourds, cornstalks, and 
both large and medium sized 

mums will be available. Stay 
tuned for more information 
coming in the August Village 
Views.

Whether you are a novice 
or an experienced gardener, if 
you love gardening and meeting 
other enthusiasts, we cordially 
invite you to come to a meet-
ing, when we are permitted to 
meet, and consider joining our 
club. Please contact: Amy Evans, 
President: 513-403-6180 or

Tina Hesser, Membership 
Chair: 513-520-8912.
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100 Miami Ave. • Terrace Park, Ohio • (513) 831-2052 • For more information, please visit www.stthomasepiscopal.org

ServiceS at St. thomaS

Sundays
Rite I | 8:00 a.m.

Rite II | 10:15 a.m.
Any time on YouTube

St. Thomas Nursery School
Currently enrolling two year 

olds for the 2021-22 school year

All are Welcome Here!

Welcome Back to St. Thomas Church

Visit our website for the latest information on what is available at St. Thomas 
and to Register for In-Person Services

www.stthomasepiscopal.org
youtube.com/stthomasepiscopalchurchterraceparkohio

facebook.com/stthomasterracepark | twitter.com/StThomasOH

St. Thomas Invites You!

stthomasnurseryschool.org | (513) 831-6908

Sunday Worship Services In Person
Sunday Services Online

The Bach Ensemble at St. Thomas

Please visit our website and social media pages to discover more at St. Thomas 
and consider joining us in person as we continue to expand our offerings.

TPSTC Launches New Summer 2021 Tennis 
Program with Xavier Head Pro Doug Matthews

The Terrace Park Swim 
Club is preparing for the start 
of the summer 2021 tennis 
program in collaboration with 
new tennis pro, Doug Mat-
thews.  Doug is currently the 
head coach of the Xavier Uni-
versity Men and Women’s ten-
nis teams.  Doug was the 2016 
and 2021 Big East Coach of the 
Year, and is a 16-time Cincinna-
ti Metropolitan Tennis Champi-
on.  Tennis Club co-chairs Katie 
Waterson and Hanna Minor are 
thrilled to welcome Doug and 
his team to the Club with a full 
suite of summer programming 
for all ages and ability levels.  

Summer tennis will begin 
June 14th and run through La-
bor Day Weekend.  New to the 
Club this year is the Court Re-
serve system, a mobile phone 
app that allows for easy session 
sign-up, perfect for last-minute 
decisions to join Group Car-
dio, Tuesday Pickleball and for 
youth lessons. Anyone interest-

ed in summer tennis, including 
Club members and non-mem-
bers, can find the Court Reserve 
app link at www.terracepark-
swimclub.com.  Spots will fill-up 
quickly, so don’t delay.

You’ll find lots of improve-
ments to the courts this year, in-
cluding fresh paint on the tennis 
pavilion and lighting, new furni-
ture and sun shade, windscreens 
and more. For group events 
and get togethers, contact Katie 
and Hanna anytime for ideas 
to make summer tennis 2021 a 
year to remember.  

The 2021 Summer Tennis 
calendar and session informa-
tion is below, so keep this handy 
as you plan your summer.  Can’t 
wait to see you on the courts!

Submitted Katie Waterson

TPSTC Tennis Board Chairs, Katie Waterson (left) and Hanna Minor 
with the club’s new tennis pro, Doug Matthews. 
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Sanibel Rental
77 steps to the beach!

1400 sq. ft. - 2 BR/2 BA  
condo w/garage;

Tennis, golf, shelling,  
swimming, on bike trail.

Min. 3 night stay.  
Dogs welcome. 

Annie Rice 513-919-1770
Homeaway.com listing  

#177449
A slice of paradise –  

Sanibel makes memories!

Classified

TPPAR (Virtually) 
Brings Allen Woods 
of MORTAR to 
Terrace Park
Submitted by Loretta Dees for Terrace Park Parents 
Against Racism (TPPAR)

On Tuesday, March 30, 
Terrace Park Parents Against 
Racism (TPPAR) hosted Allen 
Woods, executive director of 
MORTAR, for a conversation 
about the shared challenges that 
minority founders face when 
launching a new business. Over 
a dozen Terrace Park residents 
joined the virtual session.

Woods, an Indianapolis 
native, co-founded OTR-based 
MORTAR in 2014 to enable 
historically marginalized entre-
preneurs to access the resources 
needed to start and run success-
ful businesses. Starting a busi-
ness is hard, Woods explained, 
but there are unique challenges 
minority entrepreneurs face. 
For example, access to capital 
and affordable business training 
is needed for groups who have 
historically have not had access 
to either.  MORTAR’s signature 
program is a 15-week entrepre-
neur academy that helps start-
ups and young companies learn 
the ins and outs of owning a 
business.

Woods was joined by Erika 
Gray, a graduate of MORTAR’s 
entrepreneur academy and 
founder of District 78 – a com-
pany selling boutique candles, 
clothing, and plants on 2908 
Short Vine. (You can shop her 

store at https://bydistrict78.
com/.) Gray described the im-
portance of MORTAR in her 
success as a small business own-
er in Cincinnati. Gray is just one 
of the hundreds of graduates 
who are fueling innovative busi-
ness growth in Cincinnati and 
other cities across the US. You 
can see a full list of MORTAR 
graduate minority-owned com-
panies at https://wearemortar.
com/alumni-page/.    MORTAR 
also offers affordable retail space 
for pop-up shops and a $10,000 
grand prize each year to one 
graduate of their program.

	 Terrace Park resident 
and friend of Woods, Chad 
Reynolds, introduced the pro-
gram and says, “Allen and 
MORTAR are not only shining 
a light on where inequalities lie, 
but actively building solutions 
for individuals, communities, 
and policy-makers. We’re ex-
cited about how residents of 
Terrace Park could help support 
these initiatives.” 

	 This program was the 
second in TPPAR’s Speaker Se-
ries. The first featured critically 
acclaimed young adult author 
Sharon Draper. Program open 
to all Terrace Park residents. 
Please stay tuned for the next 
speaker evening which will be 
this summer.

Wishing all our TFB Dads 
a Happy Father’s Day! 

Terrace Park residents, mention this ad 
and receive 15% off your next purchase

Coming in July’s 
issue...the Mariemont 
Men & Women’s La-

crosse Teams  Journey 
to the State Finals 
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HAILEY BAUER 
Congratulations Hailey! We are so proud 

of you, and we can’t wait to see all you will 
accomplish at Virginia Tech as you focus 
on aerospace engi- neering, and beyond! 

We love you so much, 
Mom, Dad, Bean, Rose & Squishy

ELLA BRENNAMEN

LAUREN CIMIS 
Congratulations Lauren!!! We are so 

blessed to have such a wonderful daugh-
ter!!! We are eager to see what you accom-

plish at Miami University! 
We love you! Andrew, Michelle, and 

Nicholas Cimis

Congratulations Ella! We love you “Pun-
kin’ Pie” and so proud of you. Off to the 

next adventure at TCU! 
Love, 

Mom, Dad, Nana & the best brother ever...
Luke 

NICK COMER 
So proud to watch you through the years 
Nick and excited to see what you do next! 
Virginia Tech awaits! Love Mom & Dad

JONATHAN COOPER
Congratulations, Jonathan! You continue 
to impress and amaze us! We are so proud 
of you and look forward to watching you 
grow at Ohio State and beyond! We love 

you, and Go Bucks!

NATHAN COX 
Congratulations Nathan Cox! Your sense 
of humor, big heart, and work ethic will 
take you far in this world. Universi- ty of 
Denver is lucky to have you. Go do great 

things! Love, Mom, Dad, and Jacob

CALI CURRO 
We are so proud of you Cali and cant 

wait to see all the amazing things you ac- 
complish at Loyola. Love Mom, Dad and 

Chase

NICHOLAS ELIN 
Congratulations on your graduation, 

Nicholas! We are so very proud of you! 
You are a blessing and a gift to all of us, 

and you are much loved! -Mom, Dad, and 
Elizabeth

SAMANTHA FLERLAGE 
We are so happy for you, in all that you’ve 

accomplished at Mariemont High, and 
we’re thrilled to support you as you start 

your new journey at Loyola-Chicago. 
Con- gratulations Samantha. We love you 

- Mom, Dad, and Grace.

PHILIP FORBES 
Congratulations Philip, We are so proud 
of you. We can’t wait to see what you ac-
complish. Love, Mom, Dad and Sarah.

ADELYN HOLLIDAY 
Congratulations Adelyn. As you prepare to 
fly, always remember where your journey 
started! We can’t wait to see where your 

adventure leads!”
Mom and Dad

RJ HOWE 
RJ, can’t wait to see how high you soar as 
a Falcon at Bowling Green! Congrats and 
we love you so much! Mom, Dad, Allie, 

Kyle, and Jake

NICK JONES
Congratulations Nick! We couldn’t be 

more proud. Best of luck at the Uni- ver-
sity of South Carolina! And despite what 
your brothers say, they are go- ing to miss 
you like crazy. Thanks for being such great 

role model. We love you! 
Mom, Dad, Theo & Sam Jones

SADIE KOEHLER 
Congratulations to our sweet Sadie! You’re 

a wonderful daughter, sister, friend and role 
model who has always shown us how to get 
the most out of life. We’re thrilled to see you 
thrive at Miami University, but you will defi-

nitely be missed! 
Love you so much! Mom & Dad, George, 

Porter, Sam, Lucy, Davis and 
also Loki & Indy!

NICK KOHLMAN 
Wishing you a lifetime of adventure 

- “to infinity and beyond”. Go Boiler-
mak- ers! Love, Mom, Dad, Sadie and

Teddi

KYLE KROLL 
We have always been your biggest fans on 

the soccer field and beyond. The future 
is bright for the baby in our family, and 

we can’t wait to see what you accomplish 
next. Love, Dad, Mom. Ally and Lauren

Class of 2021 
“May your wishes all come true, may you always do for others and let others do 

for you. May you build a ladder to the stars and climb on every rung, and may you 
stay forever young.” -Bob Dylan
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LUKE LAITE 
Congratulations Luke! We will miss you a 
lot but we know you will love Ohio State! 

Love, Mom, Dad, Jackson and Kiera

MCCLAIN LEMAY
We are so proud of you buddy! You are 

going to enjoy and really excel at UC. Love 
you tons! Mom and Dad

WYATT LEMAY 
Congratulations on your graduation 

Wyatt! Your future is so bright! Enjoy the 
next 5 years at UC! Love you tons! Mom 

and Dad

JEB LINDELL 
Jeb - you rock. So excited to see you close 

one chapter of your life and open up a 
whole new world of adventure. Your kind 
soul will make an impact on all those you 
touch in the journey ahead. We love you 

-The Fam

ABBIE LYONS

Congratulations Abbie! Behind you, 
are your memories. Before you, all your 
dreams. Around you, all who love you. 

Within you, all you need. We love you to 
pieces. Love, Mom, Dad, Gracie & Wiley

HOLDEN  MCCORD
Congrats on one of many milestones in 
your lifetime! We’re so proud of you and 
looking forward to your next adventure. 

GO BLAZERS! Love, Dad, Mom & Cooper

JAMES MCGORY
Congratulations James! We are so proud 

of you! Love, Mom and Dad

MARLEY & MAX MEGOWEN

MAISIE MINER 
Congratulations Maisie! We’re so proud of 
you & we love you so much! Love, Mom, 

Dad, Will & Katherine

LAUREN REYNOLDS
You always bring your authentic and best 
self to everyone and to all that you do! We 
are so very proud of who you are and what 
you’ve accomplished. We wish you much 

joy and happiness as you continue to share 
your gifts with the world! Congrats! We 

love you! Mom, Dad, and Liam

KIERSTEN SPANG

So proud of you Kiersten!! Excited to see 
what you do at Ohio State. Go Bucks!

CATSY STEELE 
Catsy, We will always be cheering you 

on!Thank you for making this world a better 
place. Congratulations and Best Wishes at 

Miami of Ohio!
All Our Love, Mama, Daddy, Miller, William 

and MJ

SOPHIE TOMAN 
We are so proud of the strong, indepen-

dent young woman that you have become 
and are so excited for all of your new 

adventures at The Ohio State University!
Love, Your Parents

TYLER TRITSCH
Tyler, we are so proud of you and looking 

forward to your next chapter. We can’t 
wait to visit you in Madison. Go Badgers! 

Love, Dad, Mom, Sydney & Olivia 

JILL VENDERBUSH
Dear Jill,

We are super proud of you and cannot 
wait to see what you accomplish with all 

of your personality and determination. We 
are confidant you will rock being at The 

University of Cincinnati and serving your 
country in The National Guard. We love 
you and support you all the way! Go Jill! 
Mom, Dad, Audrey, Donnie, and Lydia

LOGAN WILHELM 

Thank you Marley and Max, for making 
good decisions and always trying your 

best.  Your work ethic and kindness will 
take you far, go be great.

Congratulations Logan! We are so 
proud of you and excited to see all the
great things you will do at the Univer-
sity of Alabama! We love you! Mom,

Dad, and Peyton

BRYAN MILLER 
Congratulations Bryan! We are so ex-
cited for you and your next adventure 

at University of Kentucky! We can’t 
wait to see what the future has in store 

for you! Stay true to yourself and go 
make your mark! We love you! Mom, 

Dad, Jerry, Max, and Brody
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